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Dear Parishioner,
 
Please see email below from Derbyshire Dales DC Neighbourhoods Liaison Officer for your information.
 
Kind regards,
 
Peter Bambury
Clerk to Boylestone Parish Council
 
 
From:	PSPO	<PSPO@derbyshiredales.gov.uk>
Date:	Wednesday,	24	July	2024	at	13:44
Cc:	Community	Safety	<CommunitySafety@derbyshiredales.gov.uk>
Subject:	Encouraging	responsible	behaviour	in	parks,	recreaIon	grounds	&	public	open	spaces
 
Good Afternoon Clerks to Town & Parish Councils and Chairs of Parish Meetings
 
As we approach the Summer holidays and experience better weather, a reminder that we want to encourage responsible behaviour & respect in our parks, recreation grounds and public spaces and for incidents of anti-social behaviour to
be reported through appropriate channels.   This will help us monitor the situation and gather data to target resources and inform future Public Spaces Protection Order (PSPO) controls.   Further information can be found on the District
Council website https://www.derbyshiredales.gov.uk/community/community-safety/public-space-protection-orders
 
Our Clean & Green Team feedback on any issues they encounter and it is encouraging that we have had very little reported by them or anyone else this year.
 
However, we do receive odd reports about fires & bar b qs and damage caused to the environment and street furniture through their use and potential risk of larger scale fires & resulting damage and harm to wildlife and humans.
 
Reports have also been received recently about incidents where dogs have been allowed to run freely in Bakewell Recreation Ground and Hall Leys Park Matlock.  Dogs should be on leads in these areas (and also Ashbourne Recreation
Ground) between 11 am and 4 pm and may be off lead at other times, but must be supervised and all mess cleaned up and disposed of in a bin or taken home.     Please respect other park users.
 
We urge residents also to not let their dogs roam freely & unsupervised around residential areas – we have had recent reports of this in Wirksworth and Earl Sterndale.

 
Dog fouling, littering and fly tipping incidents can be reported via the District Council’s website ‘Report It’ facility https://www.derbyshiredales.gov.uk/
 
If you require any further information or witness any other anti-social behaviour issues then please email pspo@derbyshiredales.gov.uk including time, date, location and photographs if possible.  Or if the situation is more urgent or life
threatening, then please contact the police or fire authority as appropriate. 
 
With thanks & regards
Ros
 
Ros Hession
Neighbourhoods Liaison Officer
Sign up for our e-newsletter for council updates, including any changes to your services
 
The views expressed in this e-mail are personal and may not necessarily reflect those of Derbyshire Dales District Council, unless explicitly stated otherwise.
 
This e-mail, and any files transmitted with it, is confidential and intended for the sole use of the addressee. The unauthorised use, disclosure or copying of the e-mail is strictly prohibited.
 
Information on how Derbyshire Dales District Council use your data and our Privacy Policy can be found at http://www.derbyshiredales.gov.uk/your-council/data-information/data-protection
 
If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail, please notify the sender immediately and delete and destroy any copies as soon as possible.
All traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation
 
Whilst Derbyshire Dales District Council tries to ensure that emails and attachments are virus free, this cannot be guaranteed and the Council cannot accept responsibility for situations where this is not the case.
The recipient is advised to ensure that they are actually virus free in accordance with good computing practice.
 
Information communicated to the council may be disclosed to the public under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.
Do you really need to print out this e-mail? Be Green - keep it on the screen
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